PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

March 6,2024

DATE: Wednesday, March 6, 2024

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting- Presidential Primary - March 5,2024

PRESENT:

Members: Michele Schumacher, Chair, David Stockment, Vice Chair and Secretary Gwendolyn Akers-Booker. General Registrar Lynette Wright along with Caitlin Childers, Deputy Registrar.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: Mrs. Patsy Watson, Chair of Democratic Party.

The Canvass Meeting was called to order by Michele Schumacher, Vice-Chairman at 9:08 am. A warm Welcome to the visitor and she was introduced to all in attendance. After introduction of members in attendance, we discussed how to proceed with the Provisionals since the State Department of Elections were predicting a substantial amount of Same Day Registrations (SDR). It was further discussed that due to the possibility that the state may not have the report needed for verification, we will reconvene on Monday, March 11,2024 at 1:00 pm to review this portion of the canvass.

Next, we reviewed all precincts who called in totals during the night of the Presidential Primary and Precincts 101; 201;301;302;401;501;502;601;701,801 and CAP reports were accurate as reported with totals unchanged for Election Day.

Due to training for Electoral Board Members, it was motioned by Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary and Seconded by Michele Schumacker, Chairman that the March 2024 meeting be cancelled. Special thanks to all the poll workers who stepped up to the plate to work during this and all elections. We appreciate your cooperation as we want to cross train everyone for all positions when supporting the elections.

After review of verified Presidential Primary reports of precincts along with verification of website, it was motioned by David Stockment, Vice-Chair and seconded by Michele Schumacker and unanimously approved by all to adjournment at 11:00 am. The board will reconvene on Monday, March 11,2024 at 10:00 am to finalize all reports to be submitted to the State Department of Education as required by law.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

Electoral Board Reconvened Canvass Meeting

DATE: Monday, March 11, 2024

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting- Presidential Primary – March 5,2024

PRESENT:

Members: Michele Schumacher, Chair, David Stockment, Vice Chair, Secretary Gwendolyn Akers-Booker and General Registrar Lynette Wright.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: No Public Participation.

The Reconvened Canvass Meeting was called to order by Michele Schumacher, Chairman at 10:00 am. All Board Members were present.

Provisionals were discussed first and once they were reviewed and decisions made, they were processed as required by law. Once all Provisionals were accounted for totals were added to the website and processed for the public to view.

Upon completing of the final review, all materials for the Presidential Primary election were delivered to the Clerk of Circuit Court by the Electoral Board Members and Lori McElhenie. A designee of the Clerk of Circuit Court reviewed all the information and signed as received. Abstracts were processed by the General Registrar and were signed by the board members and will be submitted to the State Department of Election.

Upon motion by David Stockment and seconded by Gwendolyn Akers-Booker and approved by all, the meeting adjourned at 12:45 pm.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary